
Clermont	County	Township	Association	Meeting	

Date:			May	17,	2018	

Host:		Goshen	Township	

Meeting	was	called	to	order:			The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	6:30	pm	by	Bob	Hausermann.		
He	welcomed	everyone	to	the	meeting	and	asked	everyone	to	stand	for	the	pledge	of	
allegiance.		He	then	asked	Bob	McGee	to	lead	the	prayer.		After	the	prayer	everyone	
enjoyed	the	dinner.	

Opening	remarks:		After	dinner	Mrs.	Batchler	asked	Donna	Cann	to	send	out	an	email	to	all	
members	regarding	the	CCTA	picnic	that	is	scheduled	for	June	21st	at	the	Ohio	Township	Park.		
Because	so	few	member	have	been	attending	the	past	few	years	Bonnie	did	not	feel	that	it	is	a	
good	idea	to	spend	money	to	purchase	chicken	if	no	one	is	interested	in	attending.			

Next	on	the	agenda	was	our	speaker,	Thomas	Welch	a	representative	from	the	Burnham	and	
Flower	Insurance	Group.		Tom	explained	the	benefits	of	being	a	member	of	OTARMA.			This	
year	OTARMA	is	celebrating	over	30	years	of	service	to	Ohio	Townships	and	has	experienced	
tremendous	growth	and	success.		OTARMA	is	sponsored	by	the	OTA	and	has	become	the	
leading	property	and	casualty	coverage	arrangement	in	Ohio.		Over	1,000	Ohio	Townships	are	
OTARMA	members.			

Motion	to	approve	meeting	minutes:		A	motion	was	made	by	Gary	Reed	and	seconded	by	
Darlene	Jowers	to	approve	the	March	15,	2018	meeting	minutes.		Motion	passed.	

Treasurer’s	Report:		A	motion	was	made	by	Bob	Hausermann	and	seconded	by	Jim	Sauls	to	
approve	the	treasurer’s	report	from	April	1,	2018.		Motion	passed.	

A	motion	was	made	by	John	McGraw	and	seconded	by	Jim	Sauls	to	approve	the	treasurer’s	
report	from	May	1,	2017.	Motion	passed.		

A	motion	was	made	by	Bob	Hausermann	and	seconded	by	Bob	McGee	to	approve	the	
suggested	donations	to	the	various	charities	in	Clermont	County	from	the	proceeds	from	the	
2018	Clermont	County	Township	Association	Spring	Banquet.		Motion	passed.			

The	next	meeting	will	be	held:		The	next	meeting	will	be	the	CCTA	picnic	on	June	21st	if	there	
are	enough	members	interested	in	holding	the	event.								

Other	comments	and	suggestions:			NONE	



Motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting:		A	motion	was	made	by	Gary	Reed	and	seconded	by	Bob	
Hausermann	to	adjourn	the	meeting.		Motion	passed.			

	


